

The Humber Valley Flyer Page 1 of 2

Visit us at www.hvrcf.org February, 2018



Humber Valley Meeting Announcement

Wed Feb 7th 2018 @ 7:00pm Weston Golf and Country Club

Wadsworth Room; 50 St. Phillips Road, Toronto ON M9P 2N6



Winter meetings are held at Weston Golf and Country Club located conveniently just south of the 401 at Weston Road and lots of parking. If you come via the 401, drive south on Weston Road and keep right on St. Philips Road. Then keep a close watch for the entrance on the right past some tall hedges. It kind of sneaks up on

you! Then keep to the right and park in the lot at the rear of the building. The main entrance is right off the parking lot. The Wadsworth meeting room is straight ahead on the left. **Feel free to bring a friend.**



Snacks and soft drinks will be served. Hope to see you there!

Feb Frozen Finger Fun Fly!

Note: The February Frozen Finger event that was originally scheduled for Feb 4th has been cancelled because the



Toronto West Swap Meet is also Feb 4th and we are fully booked for Indoor flying at York University for the remaining 3 Sundays in February. However, the field is open all winter so if you want to go winter flying, you can cherry pick a good day from the weather forecast and go have at it. If you go, send us some pics so you can claim bragging rights.

Renew for 2018 at the Discount Rate - \$80!!

We will have copies 2018 membership application form available at the AGM on Feb 7th. Club Treasurer **Bruce Gillespie** has extended the January discount rate of \$80 to the AGM. If you haven't renewed already, mail in your form before the AGM or come and renew at the meeting. Anyone renewing after that will have to pay the full annual membership fee of \$100.

Yes the AGM is coming Wed, Feb 7th

It is important that you attend the Feb 7th meeting because this is the club's **Annual General Meeting**.



The following agenda is planned for this meeting:

- 1. Last chance to renew to vote at the AGM
- Announcements
- 3. Review and approval of agenda
- 4. Review and approval of 2017 AGM minutes
- 5. Executive elections
- 6. Annual general business meeting reports
 - a. President's Report
 - b. Treasurer's Report
 - c. Field Officer's Report
 - d. Program Director's Report
 - e. Chief Flying Instructor/Safety Officer Report
 - Open discussion and new business

Our current executive has agreed to stand for another term except for **Peter Poli**, Program Director. Tom Gottlieb has agreed to stand for Program Director and was nominated by the Executive. If you wish to run or nominate a member for <u>any executive position</u>, please contact **Bruce Gillespie**, Treasurer.

Current nominations are:

President	Val Oddo
Vice President	Tom Gottlieb
Treasurer	Bruce Gillespie
Secretary	Danny Karaiskakis
Field Officer	Michael D'Antonio
Program Director	Tom Gottlieb

Call for Proxies for the AGM!!!

Our constitution requires a quorum of at least 25% of Open Members in order to hold an official AGM, pass the budget for 2018 and conduct executive elections. Therefore in case of bad weather or insufficient attendance the night of the AGM, we are asking that if you do NOT plan on coming to the AGM please send in your proxy to any member attending who you trust to vote for you. Our constitution allows proxies to be sent by email, fax or letter. To select one of the following to vote for you, send the email text below to either:

- Val Oddo (<u>stepsahead@hotmail.com</u>), or
- Tom Gottlieb (<u>tgott@sympatico.ca</u>), or
- Bruce Gillespie (peterredtail@yahoo.ca), or
- Paul McMillan (rpmcmillan@sympatico.ca).

Simply email, fax or write a letter that says the following:

Subject: Proxy for Humber Valley AGM Feb 7th, 2018

This will allow **<enter name of the person you choose as your proxy>** to vote on my behalf on all matters at the Humber Valley Radio Control Flyers Annual General Meeting to be held Wednesday February 7th, 2018 at the Weston Golf and Country Club, 50 St. Phillips Road, Toronto ON M9P 2N6.

<type or sign your name>



The Humber Valley Flyer Page 2 of 2

Visit us at www.hvrcf.org February, 2018



Calendar of Upcoming Events

Gaistiaat St Specifing Events			
Sun Feb 4 th	Toronto West Swap Meet (See Ad)		
Sun Feb 4 th	Frozen Finger Fun Fly CANCELLED!		
Wed Feb 7 th	Club Meeting		
	Executive Elections		
	Annual General Meeting (AGM)		
	Show and Tell		
Sun Feb 11 th	Indoor Flying at York University!		
Sun Feb 18 th	• 1:00pm - 3:00pm		
Sun Feb 25 th			
Wed Mar 7 th	Next Winter Club Meeting		
Sun Mar 11 th	Indoor Flying at York University!		
Sun Mar 18 th	• 1:00pm - 3:00pm		
Sun Apr 1 st	·		
Wed Apr 4 th	Final Winter Club Meeting		

Show and Tell



Got a cool project or plane to show off? Bring it to the February meeting and tell us about it please!

Six Indoor Flying Days Left @ York University

We love the indoor flying at York University. Come out and enjoy the fun. See previous Flyers for map and details. Happy Larry Lai is shown at right after the successful maiden flight of his new indoor foamy on Jan 21st. At twelve years old, he is the youngest cleared pilot in the club. Great job Larry!



Web Site Help Needed!!!



Paul McMillan has been doing a great job over the last several years keeping our web site up and running but it is badly in need of a major overhaul. Many functions on the Forum and other functions that use Java plugins are not supported by current browsers. We are looking for

any member(s) with web site building and design skills to volunteer and become our new Web Master. It looks good on your resume too! If you are qualified to help, please call Paul McMillan or any executive.

Your 2017 Executive

President, Val Oddo	(416)	566-98	307
Past President & Web Master, Paul McMillan	(905)	851-73	387
Vice President & Editor, Tom Gottlieb	(416)	781-31	189
Treasurer & Membership, Bruce Gillespie	(416)	741-43	385
Secretary, Danny Karaiskakis	(416)	356-12	295
Program Director, Peter Poli	(416)	722-90)53
Field Officer, Michael D'Antonio	(416)	771-80)97
Chief Instructor/Safety Officer, Tony Phan	(416)	436-80	880

New Year's Day Fun Fly Report



This year's New Year's Day Fun Fly was not for the faint of heart at -20°C, but we still had 6 members show up for hot chocolate and a few cold flights before heading for home. Here is what vou missed!

"Rocket Man" Val Oddo launches the first flight of 2018



Here is the traditional line up for a photo-op.



Why won't it start? It's only -20°C!

Toronto West Swap Meet Notice

Why not check out the Toronto West Swap Meet this year?

